[image: image1.png]@ Metropolitan Transportation Authority

Legislative Brief




July 18, 2005

TO:

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

FEDERAL

U.S. Senate Fails To Boost Funding For Mass Transit Security

The U.S. Senate adopted a $31.9 billion spending bill for Homeland Security last week that decreases the amount of spending allocated for mass transit security measures.  In the wake of the London rail and bus bombings, the Senate had been expected to increase funding for transit security.  

The final Homeland Security bill for fiscal year 2006 adopted by the Senate appropriates $100 million for transit security.  That figure is $50 million less than the amount appropriated last year.  The House passed a Homeland Security bill earlier this year that provides $150 million for transit security.  The two bills will be reconciled over the summer in a conference committee.

An amendment offered by Senator Richard Shelby (R-AL) to increase rail and transit security grants by over $1 billion secured the support of both California Senators Dianne Feinstein and Barbara Boxer.  The Shelby amendment, which garnered 53 votes on the Senate floor, failed to pass because it exceeded the budget cap placed on the Department of Homeland Security and therefore required a three-fifths vote.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

STATE
The Assembly Select Committee on Rail Safety will be holding a hearing on Wednesday, July 20, 2005, 1:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M., at the Glendale Central Library.  The committee will hear testimony from victims and victims’ families of the recent Metrolink crash, local law enforcement officials, the Federal Rail Administration, California Department of Transportation, Metrolink, and other state transit agencies.  The Governor’s Office of Homeland Security will also testify regarding the security of California’s passenger rail systems.  Metro Government Relations staff will be monitoring this hearing.

If you have any questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, State Affairs Officer, at (213) 922-4145.
